
 
Report on “National Girl Child day 2022” 

 

Date : 24-01-2022  

Venue : Auditorium  

As a part of Women’s Forum activity of NECG has conducted a seminar on “National 

Girl Child Day”. All lady faculty members along with  girl students have attended this 

program.  

 

 

 
 

The program was conducted under the guidance of Mrs. V. Swarna, convenor of  

Women's Forum. She started the program with welcome note and stating on the importance 

of National Girl Child Day.  

Mr.K.Viswak sena Reddy Vice- Principal of NECG explained about the theme Beti 

Bachao, Beti Padhao which was launched by the Prime Minister Narendra Modi in order to 

address the gender bias and discrimination against girl child in the Indian society. This 

scheme was launched by the prime minister on 22nd of January in 2015, she said. 

Dr.V Raviprasad Principal of NECG address the gathering of students and  

expressed concern and appealed that girl students should be protected with astringents acts 

and rules by the law and order authorities. Parents have to keep a continuous watch and 

provide all possible safe guards and protection to the girls. 

 

Mrs.Nageswaramma, Circle Inspector, Gudur Town police Station was the chief 

guest of this program. She interacted with students and explained the importance of girl child. 

The main idea of celebrating International Day of Girls is to increases awareness on issues 



 
encountered by Girls around the world. She also explained the reason behind 24th January 

being celebrated as National Girl Child Day.  

The Indian government declared 24th January as national girl child day coinciding 

with the date of swearing ceremony of former Prime Minister Indira Gandhi the first woman 

to occupy the position of prime minister of India. 

At the end of this seminar all Students felt it was a great session and gained knowledge on 

national girl child day. 

  Mrs.Srilakshmi,Asst professor ,ECE department proposed vote of thanks and thanked 

Mrs.Nageswaramma, for her bringing awareness in the participants on “National Girl Child 

Day”. She also thanked the students for actively participating in the program and the forum 

members for their cooperation. 
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